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From The Superintendent’s Desk — By Dr. Plas 

 December 2021—Issue 4 

School Cancellation Information – December 2021 
 

In the event of a school closing, Lakeview Community Schools will communicate in numerous ways. 

Information can be found: 

 Watching WOWT, KMTV, KETV,KOLN/KGIN or listening to local radio including KLIR 

 On my twitter account - @aaronplasLCS 

 Through our messaging system on PowerSchool 

o Please call the district office to ensure you have ‘opted-in’ to the Bright Arrow system. 

o This will send you text messages, emails, and call your phone. 

o Please ensure you have your current phone number(s) on file at the school to guarantee 

you receive all communication. 

 

Making decisions regarding snow days is never fun or easy. If you don’t believe me, spend some time 

watching all of the names superintendents get called on social media during a storm. These tough 

decisions will inevitably make some mad because they think we should be called off while others can’t 

believe how ‘soft’ schools have become with their decisions. I can promise we will do the best we can 

with the information and resources we have at the time. Please remember, you can keep your child(ren) 

home on days that we have school but you think we shouldn’t.  

 

We have one of the most unique set-ups of any school district in the state of Nebraska. First, our district 

covers an incredible amount of land. We can have one section of the district completely covered in snow 

while the other only gets a dusting. This creates tough scenarios as we try to do what is best for our 

students. This HAS OFTEN resulted in Lakeview not having school while Columbus Public and Columbus 

Scotus are in session. In addition, Mid-States School Bus Inc. has the ability to plug in their buses at night 

which keeps them from freezing during those cold winter nights and early mornings. With that said, we 

will not often call school due to ‘cold days’ like many districts are forced into because their buses won’t 

start. Again, if you think we shouldn’t have school on a ‘cold day’ where other districts have shut down, 

please feel free to keep your child(ren) at home. 

 

If we have a tough winter with several cancellations, we may be forced to make up some student days 

throughout the year or on May 20th, May 23rd, May 24th, and so on. We are hoping to end school as 

scheduled but we are restricted by state mandates on the number of instructional hours we must 

provide to our students. Any changes to the school calendar will be communicated early and often! 

 

We take the safety of our students and staff very seriously. We will make what we feel is the best 

decision for the school district as a whole during these difficult scenarios. Please feel free to contact me 

with any questions, comments, or concerns. Go Vikings! 

 
Dr. Aaron Plas 

Superintendent of Schools 

aplas@lakeview.esu7.org 

402-564-8518 
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Congratulations to  Trenton Ditter for being 

selected as a October Viking Way Student of 

the Month!  Trenton  is an excellent  student, 

does well in his  academics and is willing to 

help  others!  Great job Trenton! 

 

Congratulations to Lexi Blaser for being selected 

as a Viking Way Student of the Month for Octo-

ber! Lexi is a great student, she is  responsible, 

positive and is respectful to others.  Awesome job 

Lexi!  

SENIOR PICTURES DUE SOON! 
 
It’s time to submit senior pictures for this year’s yearbook!  Please submit headshots to Mrs. Schatz at 
kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org. Specifications for submission are below. If we do not receive a picture for your 
senior student by January 31, we will use the headshot taken for school   pictures. These pictures will be 
used for the yearbook, for the senior slide show, and for the Columbus Telegram.  

Senior Photo Submission Requirements: 
 CD or email the image to be used (kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org) 

 JPG Format 

 Cropped vertically 

 Minimum 200 DPI 

 No special effects (soft focus, b/w, sepia, etc...) 

 Submission due by January 31 
*Headshots are required for the Telegram. If you wish to use a different photo for the yearbook, you may, but 
the above requirements still apply. If you are sending 2 different pictures, please specify where each picture 
is to be used.   
**If your student does not have senior pictures or needs assistance having them taken, please      
contact Mrs. Schatz, kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org.  

 

Lexi Blaser 

Trenton Ditter  

SENIOR ADS FOR YOUR SPECIAL SENIOR - Get Yours NOW!  
 
Attention Parents of Seniors!! Graduating from high school is such a wonderful milestone in your child’s life. 
We would like to offer the opportunity for you to mark this occasion by ordering a senior advertisement in the 
yearbook. These “ads” will contain your child’s senior picture already submitted and a baby picture if that was 
also submitted. You can then personalize the ad by writing a note to your child. Past notes have been ones of 
encouragement and love. The limit is 150 words. You can submit these ads to kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org. 
The cost is $50 per ad. Please make payment to Lakeview High School with senior ad marked in the memo. 
All ads and payment must be submitted by January 31. We have VERY limited spots available, so get your 
senior ad today! These ads will be first come, first served. Once our space is filled, we will not be able to take 
any more ads.  

mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org
mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org
mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org
mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org
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2021-2022 LAKEVIEW CLUB WRESTLING 
 

The 2021-22 Lakeview Club Wrestling season pre-K-8th grade is around the corner.  A 

parent meeting will be held in the Lakeview High School library and the first club 

practice will be on January 3rd, 2022 at 6:30 pm.  Topics will include:  wrestling attire, 

tournament schedule, fundraisers, practice dates and times, Lakeview Invite, coaching 

and wrestler expectations, as well as any questions you may have.  Don’t miss this 

thrilling opportunity to expose your child to one of the oldest sports known to man!   

 

Check it out and see if the Lakeview Wrestling Club is right for you!  All skill levels are 

invited!  We have designated December 6, 13, 20th  as dates that will have pre-season 

practices that will focus on fundamentals of the sport.  Practice will run from 6:30- 

7:30 PM.  Bring your child up whether he or she is experienced or new to the sport of 

wrestling with no strings attached to the club season. 

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call Coach Bargen.  If you are 

interested in taking a bigger role such as club coach, please contact Coach Bargen. 

 
High School Coach: 

Jeff Bargen- 402-440-2039 

 

 

 

Registration fee per child is $50.  This will include:  

● USA Wrestling membership which will carry insurance 

● Entry fee to all club wrestling meets 

● Lakeview Wrestling T-shirt 

● Rental of Lakeview club singlet for the season 

 

Dates to Remember: 

● Friday, December 3rd: Come out and cheer on the HS wrestling team at 

Lakeview. A booth will be set up to sign up early for the club season from 5-7PM. 

 

● Pre-season practices:  December 6th, 13th, 20th from 6:30 – 7:30 PM.  This is for 

wrestlers that want to get a jump start on the season and review fundamentals. 

 

● Monday, January 3rd  at 6:30 PM in Lakeview cafeteria.  This is the 

organizational parent meeting.  Bring your child along for the first practice during 

the meeting. 

 

● Mondays and Thursdays evenings will be designated practice nights after the 

first meeting.  We will have a beginner (Pre-K -2nd) practice from 6:15 – 7:00 PM 

and an advanced (3rd-8th) from 7:00 – 8:00 PM. 

 

● Sunday January 23rd will be our club invite.  We host a large youth tournament 

and this is a big fundraiser for our club.  We will need everyone’s help to make 

this a success again.    

 

 

 

Wrestling Coaches: 

Logan Rodehorst  

Codi Jarosz  

Ed Kinzer 

Aaron Wilson 
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Lakeview Wrestling - Early Youth Sign Up 

 Opportunity 
 Lakeview Invite - Come out and watch the high school 

wrestlers compete on Friday, December 3rd  starting at 
2:00 PM. 

 

 A booth will be set up with wrestling apparel for sale and 
will offer an early sign up period for the youth that know 
they will be wrestling club this season.  The sign up table 
will run from 5-7PM. 

 

 If your child is unsure about youth wrestling, have them 
come to the preseason December practices and see if they 
have fun before the official sign up January 3rd. 

 

 For more information: 

   like the Lakeview Wrestling facebook page 

   follow Coach Bargen on twitter @Coach_Bargen 
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Hello Lakeview Community,  

Lakeview preschoolers have been working on Social Skills. They have learned how to get their friends' attention, give 

compliments, ask for a toy, and are starting to solve problems on their own during play time. The four year olds are recognizing, 

saying the name of the letter, and its sound, and coming up with words that start with that letter.  Preschool has also explored 

germs, trees, the school and workers,  simple machines, and had their first classroom party for Halloween.  

 There are exciting items that are new in preschool- we have diggers and tricycles now to play with outside.  

 Students are LOVING coming to school and exploring with their friends. To see everything we are exploring, check out 

Lakeview Community Schools website and click on Preschool. There is a link there to look at the classroom blog and everything 

we have been up too.  

https://lakeviewprecshool.blogspot.com/              

GO VIKINGS!    Mrs. Alyssa Jarecki ajarecki@lakeview.esu7.org  
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Shell Creek Kindergartners have been engaged in so much 

learning this quarter!  We started by learning about the 

life cycle of  an apple and a pumpkin.  Each class tasted 

apples and pumpkin seeds and followed an apple sauce  

recipe. Even the skeptics enjoyed it! Our students are now 

discovering the signs of  Fall and are learning about which 

animals migrate, adapt or hibernate.  We have also         

explored the Pledge of  Allegiance more in depth and 

learned the meaning of  Veteran’s Day.  One tool our      

students have enjoyed using is their own iPads.  These  

devices allow our students to engage with each other, work 

independently and explore skills at their individual level.  

They enjoy recording their voices as they explain new 

learnings.  As November draws to a close, they will explore 

Pilgrims, Native Americans and why we celebrate  

Thanksgiving. 
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Mr. Bentz’s 6th Grade Classroom   

 

The 6th grade class has been busy this first semester balancing a packed classroom 

of  23 students! We keep it interesting by rotating the seating chart every two weeks to 

allow for lots of  regular classroom interaction.  In math, we’ve been learning how to 

multiply and divide fractions and decimals and are currently learning how to write and 

solve equations.  In science, we are learning about renewable and nonrenewable resources 

and the advantages and disadvantages of  both.  Students have been working hard in our 

reading series as we are finishing up our second unit. We have also completed one novel 

unit study.   

The 2nd semester will be a busy one for us, as we will have our yearly field trip to 

Morrill Hall and Memorial Stadium in Lincoln.  We will also be raising trout again this 

year, which the students are excited about.  The trout eggs will arrive sometime in early 

January and we will raise them through April. We are hoping to be able to take them to 

Schramm park to release them sometime before the end of  the school year. The students 

will get to do water tests on a regular basis and feed the trout daily once they are big 

enough to feed.  You can follow the growth of  the trout on my twitter page 

(@BentzDon). 
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The first graders enjoyed some fun dress up days during Red Ribbon Week. Tuesday 

was Pajama Day-Your choices are the key to your dreams. Wednesday-Nerd Day or 

Favorite Book Character-We're too smart to do drugs. Thursday-Camo Day-Drugs 

can't find me. Friday-Costume Day-Spook drugs away. We also said the Red Ribbon 

pledge each morning and tied a red ribbon to the fence. A special thanks to Student 

Council for organizing the week. 
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SHELL CREEK STUDENTS PARTICIPATE IN KIDS HEART 

CHALLENGE!!!!! 
  

  

On November 2nd and 4th, 2021 Shell Creek Elementary students, grades 1st -6th 

participated in the annual Kids Heart Challenge, also known as Jump Rope for Heart. This 

program is sponsored by the American Heart Association in schools throughout the nation. Each 

year the American Heart Association asks each school nationwide to participate in this program 

to help fight heart disease and stroke. The students at Shell Creek Elementary have shown a great 

interest in this program and worked hard to raise funds to help in the fight against heart disease 

and stroke. This year Shell Creek Elementary had 267 students participate, with 47 of those 

students turning in money donations for the American Heart Association. This year Shell Creek 

Elementary raised $3,436.99 to help fund research and programs in and around our community 

fighting heart disease and stroke. This year as the Kids Heart Challenge coordinator I challenged 

the students to work as hard as they could to earn funds. 

  

I would also like to recognize this year’s top money raisers at Shell Creek Elementary. Normally 

it is a pretty close race when it comes to determining the top money raiser and this year was close 

again. Nora Urkoski, a 1st grader in Mrs. Paben’s class turned in the most money with $560.00. 

Nora will receive the captain KHC figure for her back pack and a recognition certificate from the 

American Heart Association for her hard work and efforts to promote healthy lifestyles. 

Congratulations Nora!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

  

As this year’s Kids Heart Challenge coordinator, I would like to thank all of the students for their 

hard work and efforts. It’s a total school effort and these students showed a lot of excitement and 

enthusiasm about participating in this year’s Kids Heart Challenge. I would also like to thank all 

the teachers and parents for all your help in getting the money back to me so quickly. By doing 

this I was able to get the money sent off to the American Heart Association as soon as possible 

and the student’s prizes can be sent to reward their efforts. The prizes came in and have been 

given to the students who earned them. I look forward to next year’s Kids Heart Challenge and 

teaching the students to be physically fit and healthy for a lifetime.  

  

Sincerely, 

  

  

Chris Thoms 

Health and Physical Education Teacher 

Shell Creek Elementary 
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   Attention all Preschool families!  Are you interested in a five-day program?  Christ Lutheran is offering 
Monday-Friday morning Preschool beginning in January.  This program is a supplement to our three-day 
program and is geared for students preparing for Kindergarten in the fall.  For more information, please 
contact the school office at 402-564-3531.   
 

   Christ Lutheran School wrapped up the first quarter on October 15th.    With the end of the first quarter, the 
club volleyball season also concluded. We extend our thanks to all the students and parents who participated, 
and a special word of appreciation to our coach, Mrs. Ashley Frese, and our PTL for coordinating games and 
concessions.  Also in October, the teachers attended the Lutheran Educator’s Conference in Kearney, NE.  It 
was a good time for the teachers to attend sessions and connect with fellow Christian educators. 
 

   Trunk or Treat was an exciting event sponsored by the 
Christ Lutheran PTL on October 29.  This year’s festival 
began at 5pm with food, face painting, a photo booth, 
and candy.  We concluded the evening with a bonfire at 
6:30 and devotions at 6:45pm.  We are so thankful for 
our parents who put in the time and energy to make such 
fun events for our school and church community. 
 

   Christ Lutheran has many community events scheduled 
throughout November.  On November 3rd, Christ 
Lutheran is hosting Early Literacy Night for Preschool 
through Third Grade.  Mrs. Cassandra Splittgerber and 
Miss Alison Rudolph are leading the activities from 5pm-6:30pm.  On Sunday, November 7th, the PTL is 
sponsoring a baked potato bar for students and their “adopted” congregation Prayer Partners and 
members.  The PTL plans to host these special Prayer Partner/Congregation socials after church 
throughout the year.  In addition, on Thursday, November 11th, Mrs. Murray and her class are leading a 
special Veterans Day assembly.  It begins at 10:30am-noon.  There will be a lunch provided for all in 
attendance.   
 

   Christ Lutheran is gearing up for holiday fundraisers.  From November 1st-15th, Christ Lutheran’s Holiday 
Catalogue is available for ordering. This year’s catalogue contains many local vendors and a variety of 
items that will make great Christmas gifts.  Also, our annual Puffin Sale occurs during the same time frame 
which provides funding for spring class field trips.  For more information on any of these opportunities, 
please contact the school office.  
 

   This season is not just about fundraising, but also about giving back to our 
community.  Christ Lutheran students are collecting money to support Eden 
Comfort Dog’s ministry. As of the beginning of November, the students have 
raised over $247 for Eden’s ministry. Also, students are sending cards to shut-ins 
and care packages to active service members.   
 

   Christ Lutheran School welcomes new families to join our community.  We offer 
Christ-centered education for Preschool-8th grades with qualified teachers and 
low student-to-teacher ratios.  If you are interested in more information or to 
schedule a tour, please contact the school office at 402-564-3531. Our Childcare 
also has a few opening available.  If you are interested in childcare, please contact 
Mrs. Hailey Crumley at 402-564-3531 and ask for Hailey.  

In & Around Christ Lutheran School 
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In & Around St John’s Lutheran School 

The students had a good time at our Fall Party where they got to wear creative costumes. The 
Big Room students prepared fun games for the children to play.  They spent several weeks 
making props and pieces for these games, and they turned out great! 
 
In our Big Room students are reading 2 novels, Falling Towers and A Night Divided. They enjoy 
lively discussions and discovering new vocabulary.  They were excited about Lakeview's big win 
in volleyball and congratulate them on a job well done. Students just finished a science unit on 
work and machines.  That fit well with “Manufacturing Day” in Columbus and where students got 
to tour several companies to see what happens in their daily business; thankful for the 
companies in Columbus that sponsored this day.  Students are looking forward to going to 
Mission Central in Iowa where they will learn about missionaries around the world. 
 

In our Middle Room in Literature the students finished Little House on the Prairie. The students 
enjoyed making craft projects for this unit.  In Science they have been learning about the 
universe, planets and Constellations.  In Nebraska History they were surprised to learn that 

Kool-Aid is our state soda.  Students enjoyed a field trip to Ag Park where we learned about 

Animals Inside and Out. We got to touch a cow and pig heart. After that we learned about by-
products.  
 

In our Little Room students went to the play “Alice in Wonderland” at the Middle School in 
Columbus. They are enjoying library day on Fridays with Mrs. Brock.  
 
Students prepared for our Veterans’ Day breakfast on November 11th.  Veterans’ and their 
families were invited to enjoy a hot breakfast, and a patriotic program presented by our 
students. The Big Room student bell choir played patriotic songs, the Middle Room students 
presented a short skit, and the Little Room sang songs and used their rhythm instruments. 
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In & Around St John’s Lutheran School 
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In & Around Lakeview Community 

Senior & Junior Parents- Post Prom Information 

December 2021 

Parent Involvement is what makes Post Prom a success! If you plan on working at Post Prom, we ask 

that you serve on a committee or help with fundraisers.  We realize everyone is BUSY, but hopefully you 

can look at your schedule and find some time to volunteer. 

ATTENTION: 

Junior and Senior Parents, and ANYONE interested in helping: 

Next meeting November 30th - 7 pm 

At Lakeview High School 

Parent Donation! Get your coupon below! 

THANK YOU from the Post Prom Steering Committee: 

Tammy Osten- 402-270-8802, Hope Gibbs, Shelly  Schmidt, Jaci Tessendorf 

_____________________________________________________________________________________

Junior –Senior Parent Donation 

For Lakeview High School Post Prom 

April 23, 2022 

Please consider donating to Post Prom with a monetary gift of at least $25.00.  We are asking all Junior 

and Senior parents, grandparents or willing patrons to donate.  Your donation will be used to purchase 

food and gifts for Post Prom for all junior and senior students in attendance.  Pleases drop your 

contribution in the mail to: Lakeview Community Schools, Attn: Post Prom Committee, 3744 83rd Street, 

Columbus NE 68601.  For your convenience we are accepting cash, check or venmo donations. Venmo 

donations to    @Tammy-Osten 

 

I am willing to donate $________ towards the 2022 Lakeview Post Prom and help my child to have a safe 

and fun event to attend following the Jr.- Sr. Prom on April 23rd, 2022. 

 

 

Patron Name(s) 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
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  Lakeview Education Foundation   

 

Mission Statement: Inspire investment in scholarships, innovative programs and facilities that 

enhance the educational experience and opportunities for students & faculty of Lakeview 

Community Schools 

The Lakeview Education Foundation (LEF) is a non-profit organization dedicated to managing 

and distributing gifts given to Lakeview Community Schools. The funds generated and managed 

by the Board of Directors, will be used to provide teacher grants, enhance the scholarship 

program for Lakeview's graduating seniors and be used as a resource for funding special projects 

that may arise in the future of Lakeview Community Schools. 

A reminder to all parents and students, the Lakeview Education Foundation scholarship 

applications are available through Mrs. Rambour at the Lakeview Counseling Center. Mrs. 

Rambour’ s email address is prambour@lakeview.esu7 or call her at (402) 564-8518 to set an 

appointment to pick up and complete applications.  

Also, just a reminder to all teachers, that the annual Teacher Innovation Grants funded by LEF is 

again available for teachers in the Lakeview Community School District. The purpose of the 

grants is to enhance student learning and student interest in learning within a teacher’s 

classroom. Teachers, begin thinking how LEF can support your ideas!  

We expressed in the November newsletter, our deepest gratitude to Mr. Ron Greenwall for his 10 

years of service on the Lakeview Education Foundation Advisory Board. Ron has played an 

incremental role not only on the board, but also as a teacher during the conception of Lakeview 

High School, beginning in 1969. We would like to welcome Mr. Greenwall’s replacement, Jacob 

Jarecki. We are excited to have Jacob join the board. His excitement and high energy will be 

assets to the board as they have been in his business career.  

Board Members are: Clete Pillen – President, Brad Luchsinger – Vice President, Dr. Aaron 

Plas – Treasurer, Mary Ann Schreiber – Secretary, Ann Cattau, Audrey Blaser, Chad Anderson, 

Jaci Tessendorf, Jacob Jarecki, Jamie Meyer, Janet Jaixen, and Kevin Saalfeld. 

To learn more about the Education Foundation, go to Lakeview Community Schools web page 

at: https://www.lakeview.esu7.org/domain/28  A great way to stay in touch with Lakeview 

activities! Other options are Facebook, Twitter, or any form of social media of your choice.    

 

-Support the LEF by purchasing a NEW Annual Membership for $50. 
-Honor your loved ones with a Memorial to the LEF in their honor. 

-Consider including LEF within your estate planning. 

“An investment in the Lakeview Education Foundation is an investment in our School, our Students, our 

Future”      
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Ready to get started on your Christmas shopping?  

Booster Club has lots of new Lakeview items!  

Call Crystal Klug at 402-910-1289 to set up a time to shop for your Lakeview gear. 
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